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March 25, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize King County to enter into an intergovernmental agreement to:

1) transfer drainage properties and facilities to the City of Maple Valley (City); and

2) transfer reserve funds for future inspection and repair.

[bookmark: _GoBack]When completed through the intergovernmental agreement, these actions will complete a transition from County to City responsibility resulting from annexation.

On July 26, 2009, the City annexed the Maple Ridge Highlands area. By mid-2012, the Maple Ridge Highlands developments, including drainage facilities, were completed, and the City and King County agree that the City should assume ownership and maintenance responsibility for all of the drainage facilities/properties serving the developments, including those outside the city limits. The proposed ordinance, when authorized by the County Council, will allow the Executive to execute the intergovernmental agreement with the City in order to effect the transfer of the drainage facilities/properties.

The intergovernmental agreement also provides for King County to transfer to the City as its successor, an agreement entered into between the County and Polygon Northwest to address the fact that at around the time the development was completed it was discovered that a subcontractor had not installed required pre-molded joint material between the curbs and sidewalks. Under the agreement, Polygon deposited $87,776 with the King County Department of Transportation to act as a reserve to cover the cost of future additional inspections and repairs that may be necessitated by the subcontractor error. Polygon was granted a variance from the King County Road Standards requiring the joint material to be installed. If and when future inspections and/or repairs are required, Maple Valley will conduct them, using the reserve funds to pay the costs.

This action will meet the King County Strategic Plan goal of establishing a culture of customer service and delivering services that are responsive to community needs by creating a partnership with the City to ensure that services are providing efficiently and effectively to citizens.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑296-6587. 

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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